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Miriam’s face was expressionless, but she felt a little sarcasm in her heart.

Qi Yun smiled decently and said unhurriedly, “I just showed up and didn’t help me
materially,” he glanced at Miriam and continued, “Miss Lu came to see Bryan with her
pregnancy, and I was very moved. .”

Miriam smiled, knowing that the fire was going to burn on him.

Sure enough, Mother Shao didn’t say a word about this, but blamed it: “If you don’t have
a good baby at home and run around, can this be responsible to the child? As a mother,
of course, we must put the child first.”

“Mom, a lot of your good friends came today, don’t you want to meet?” The man said
quietly, and glanced at Qi Yun again.

Qi Yun blinked knowingly, and pulled Mother Shao with a smile: “Yeah, I will take you
over. Aunt Zhang mentioned you to me just now.”

But Mother Shao seemed to be determined, she must stay. Qi Yun was not good at
deadlifting, standing still a little helpless, Bryan nodded and soothed, saying that it was
all right.

“You don’t even want to see your mother because of this woman now, don’t you?”
Shao’s mother was aggressive, her voice became sharp, and everyone around turned
their heads to look.

The man constricted his eyebrows.

Miriam knew that she was the person Shao’s mother targeted, but the current situation
was obviously not suitable for arguing.

Bryan lowered his head and said, “I’ll go back first.”

Qi Yun softly persuaded her to make peace. Originally, Mother Shao had calmed down
a lot, but it was obvious that she was about to leave, and she held her back.

“You stand still, don’t think that my son can put me out of your eyes if you are facing you,
don’t forget that you are no longer my Shao family’s daughter-in-law!”

As soon as this remark came out, everyone was shocked, and a lot of explosive
information could be obtained by clicking the button.



How can those reporters miss such a good opportunity, the camera has already
recorded everything.

Qi Yun was taken aback and looked at Bryan.

His face was cold and solemn, and there was a murderous atmosphere all over, but he
did not deny it, nor did Miriam.

He is divorced.

“Mom, there are some things that you can’t control. What if you get divorced? You can
also remarry.” The man didn’t seem to care. To him, marriage was just a matter of
paper.

For three years, with that piece of paper, he didn’t feel her good.

Three years later, without that piece of paper, I found that I couldn’t do without her
anymore.

Mother Shao angrily raised her finger to Bryan: “I don’t allow it! As long as I disagree,
she won’t want to enter the door of my Shao’s house!”

Miriam was already numb and sneered: “I really didn’t want to enter your door again. No
one knows the tragic situation of my Lu family. In your eyes, I am naturally not worthy,
but if I really want to be clean, This kid is mine alone, and you better leave him alone.”

Seeing her a little agitated, the man stretched out his hand to protect him, but was
pushed away by her, and continued: “Today I am afraid that you deliberately announced
in the public that I have nothing to do with your son. Thank you very much. I have
already Enough of this ambiguity.”

Shao’s mother refused to give up: “The child is Bryan, always surnamed Shao, with the
blood of the Shao family. It is not you who have the final say!”

Miriam glanced at the people watching the theater around her, and stopped talking.

Qi Yun had regained his composure, and after thinking about it, he raised his hand to
Bryan and asked him to take Miriam away first.

Miriam avoided him and walked out of the banquet hall.

Shao’s mother was soothed by Qi Yun and went to the private room, and she quickly
recovered her previous calm, pulling Qi Yun to sit down together, and she was able to
talk home as usual.

“Yun’er, you haven’t come back for several years. Auntie often misses you. I have saved
a lot of photos of you and Bryan playing together when you were young. I will show them
later.”



Seeing Shao’s mother so enthusiastic, Qi Yun’s beautiful eyes flowed, and smiled: “I
miss you too, you and Bryan are the best to me.”

Mother Shao sighed and smiled: “Unfortunately, I thought you were the best match.
After you went abroad, something happened to your family. Bryan’s dad asked him to
marry Miriam, and it became like this.”

Qi Yun is concerned and can only comfort.

“We can’t decide on fate,” he paused, then asked again, “Bryan and Miriam seem to be
in a good relationship, why are you opposed? And, just now you said they were
divorced…”

Shao’s mother snorted coldly, revealing contempt, mentioning Miriam as if there was
nothing else but disgust. She told them about the matter again, but the prejudice against
Miriam was obvious.

Qi Yun was surprised that he actually had feelings for Miriam after the divorce.

“Auntie, the banquet just now has been of great help to Longteng. You can definitely see
why you have to talk about it in front of everyone. This does not affect Bryan personally.”

Just now when Mother Shao started to make trouble, she could see that this kind of
family scandal was hidden by people who had some serious face. Shao’s mother is a
human spirit, let alone this level.

“I just want Miriam to have no retreat and let her completely dispel the idea of remarrying.
Her current personal and family situation will not help Bryan at all.” Shao’s mother was
determined to make her and the Shao family clear.

Qi Yun’s heart moved.

“Although Miriam’s family situation is not as good as before, I personally feel that she is
a good person, and Bryan is also very unusual to her. You can try to accept her again,
and it is also for Bryan’s consideration.” Qi Yun carefully considered her words and
comforted her. Housewives like Shao’s mother have been in contact with her the most
since she was a child, and she knows which set they eat best.

Mother Shao didn’t seem to listen. When she finished speaking, she held her hands and
said, “Don’t mention her.” Then she looked at her up and down and laughed, “Your child
has been the most considerate and kind since childhood. If I had you as a
daughter-in-law, Don’t worry about it now.”

Qi Yun was taken aback for a moment, opened his mouth, and then smiled: “You made
a laugh.”

Mother Shao smiled meaningfully, she didn’t say much, but the two people’s thoughts
were tacit understanding.



…

From the moment Bryan and Miriam appeared, Sophia stood in the corner to observe,
and did not miss a single bit of the whole process.

Her face was getting colder and colder, and the only thing that could comfort her was
that Miriam did not take advantage.

But Mother Shao…

Now the eldest daughter of Qi family gave up on herself, yes, she is no better than Miss
Qi family, but she is not a fool, she is played around when it is useful, and thrown into
the trash when it is not!

Throwing the cake in the trash can, and being blocked by a tall figure when he turned
and left.

He looked up and smiled: “Why is Mr. Shang so low-key today, I didn’t realize that you
were here.”

Shang Rui narrowed her long eyes and saw her through at a glance: “Miss Fu’s mind is
not on me, how did the scene just now feel?”

Sophia’s expression changed slightly and she forced her composure. She suddenly
rolled her eyes and smiled swiftly: “Mr. Shang seems to be also interested in Brother
Chen’s housework. I don’t know if he is concerned or…has other purposes?”
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Shang Rui’s thoughts are deep, how could she be so easy to see through.

The man habitually touched the silver-gray cuffs, his eyes were up and down, and his
thin lips slightly hooked.

“Naturally…I care, Mr. Shao and I are also old friends after all,” the words are extremely
natural, and there is no lack of sincerity in the words, “I just think that Shao’s mother is
not very kind, especially to Miss Fu.”

Although Sophia didn’t work hard in shopping malls, she did not rarely see them like old
foxes in shopping malls with her father since she was a child. At least half of what she
said is not credible. Everything we do is for profit, and dealing with them is not cheap.

He held his arm and raised his eyebrows and said, “Thank you, Mr. Shang, for fighting
the injustice for me, but this is my personal business, so I won’t bother you.”

The man nodded and touched his chin, his expression was clear, but the words he said
were heartbreaking: “Miss Fu is really magnanimous. Miss Qi Jia has a chance to win



now. I am afraid that Miriam is not her opponent. You should hurry. Time to find the next
home.”

Successfully provoked Sophia to get angry, and saw her face with delicate makeup
almost deformed: “You don’t need to remind you of these things. I have a hard time, and
others should not think about it!”

Shang Rui casually took a glass of wine in the hand of the waiter who was walking
around, raised his hand with a smile, and offered a glass to Sophia before turning
around.

Sophia gritted her teeth, her eyes flashed, and then returned to the venue.

…

Back at the hotel, Miriam’s expression was extremely bad, and the man was silent.

He went into the room, closed the door and locked it.

The man was silent, knowing that she could not hear other words now.

I am afraid that the banquet has been messed up now, and I raised my eyebrows and
stroked his forehead, but I did not expect my mother to do such an extreme thing.

Lin Shui called.

“President Shao, the reporters have been invited to the small meeting place next to
them. We originally invited them. It shouldn’t be too difficult.”

Bryan nodded and looked at the night outside the French windows with deep eyes:
“Spread out a few more versions of what happened tonight to minimize the impact.”

Even if you can control the reporters, it is difficult to stop the guests. Since they all like
gossip, provide a few more so that outsiders can’t tell which is the truth. After a long time,
they will think that someone has deliberately arranged it.

Lin Shui answered, and hesitated: “Now my wife has completely become a public figure.
Recently, there may be many media following. Do you want to arrange more people?”

The man thought a little, and quickly said: “No, I will accompany her. Also, since my
mother is happy to show up in public, she can arrange for more people to visit her. You
can screen the content that is released.”

Lin Shui immediately understood.

Bryan saw that another call came in, and pressed answer.

It is Qi Yun.



The woman’s voice is soft, but she doesn’t have her usual professional strength.

“Auntie, I have sent someone back, and I have sent someone to deal with the banquet.”
After a pause, his soft voice was apologetic, “Sorry, I didn’t expect my aunt to be so
hostile to Miss Lu.”

The man’s face was still, with one hand in his trouser pocket, his eyes were far-reaching,
and he said quietly: “It has nothing to do with you, there is no need to blame yourself, I
will take care of other things.”

The exquisiteshan eyebrows sank: “How is Miriam?”

The man was silent: “You have worked hard today, you rest early.”

Qi Yun’s eyes sank, he was blaming her.

“Bryan,” the voice raised, fearing that he would hang up, and immediately said, “I talked
a lot with my aunt, she… you need to consider Miriam’s attitude.”

The man seemed to be smiling, his attitude changed obviously, but she was slightly
surprised by his impatience.

“What do you think about? Other women?” The voice changed, “Qi Yun, few people can
influence my decision now, I hope you know it too.”

Qi Yun’s hand holding the phone slammed tight, his face turned pale, and he bit his red
lip.

He quickly explained: “I didn’t mean that, but I just don’t think it would be comfortable for
my aunt to resist Miriam so much. The knot between them still needs to be solved.”

“Well, I know it in my heart,” said again, “it’s getting late, you can rest.”

He hung up immediately after speaking.

Qi Yun dropped his hand as if losing strength, and a slight pain leaked in his eyes.

He cold-bloodedly told her that very few people can change his decision, that is, Qi Yun
can’t do it, Shao’s mother can’t, only Miriam can.

In just a few years, he was no longer the Bryan who valued her most.

But they got divorced and haven’t fallen in love for three years. How much can they
change in just half a year? The woman named Miriam has weaknesses all over her body.
If she wants to, all of this is easy.

After finishing his emotions, he turned around slowly.



Sophia was standing five meters away, looking at her quietly with a weird smile.

I was slightly startled, I don’t know when she was here.

With a normal expression, he said, “This lady, are you looking for me for something?”

Sophia just smiled, slowly approached, and looked her up and down.

“Yes, with a good face, a good figure, a good family background, a deep mind, and an
elite of the shopping malls. It seems that Old Lady Shao has really found something
satisfactory this time.”

Qi Yun looked at this good-looking woman with unabashed sarcasm and faint anger.

He made a deep face and glanced at her: “I don’t know what kind of grievance you have
with Aunt Shao, but first put your mouth clean.”

Sophia smiled even more: “Even the attitude is exactly the same as I was at the
beginning. I thought I could be married to the Shao family. Did the old lady Shao allow
you? Hahaha, I was just like you at the beginning!”

His face turned sharp in an instant, and the whole person was a little crazy: “But it’s a
pity! Bryan can not tolerate anyone except Miriam! Don’t waste your time!”

Qi Yun understood, and looked at her calmly, his red lips curled, and there was no extra
expression.

“Don’t blame Auntie for giving up on you. What can you do with this headless look? Let
alone Bryan, ordinary men may not be able to see you.”

Furious, Sophia grabbed her hand suddenly, her eyes flushed: “What nonsense are you
talking about! I’m not hundreds of times better than that bitch! What else does she have
except a criminal father!”

Qi Yun’s delicate face finally showed some disgust as the grasped hand finally showed
some disgust, and with a fierce shake, Sophia couldn’t stand still in high heels, and fell
to the ground.

He lowered his head and said coldly: “It is enough to say this kind of thing to show how
stupid you are. Until now, you don’t understand where you lost, right?”

He lifted the valuable bag in his hand and sneered, “You treat yourself as it, no matter
how expensive it is, it is nothing but something outside of your body. It is optional.
Miriam is different. She has hair and nails. It hurts to throw it away. , Not to mention that
you are still a worthless second-hand bag, who will take you seriously?”

Sophia pulled her nails on the ground, her tangled hair covered her face, and she
couldn’t see her face clearly.



Qi Yun took out the tissue from his bag, wiped the hand that had been touched just now,
and turned away.

The high-heeled shoes hit the marble floor and slammed into the eardrum.

…
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